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Minutes of the virtual extraordinary meeting of Birdingbury Parish Council  
held on Wednesday 31st March 2021. 

 
Present: Cllrs French, Preston, Cutts, Morton and Cllr Mrs Kendell       
      
In attendance: Jackie Chapman (Clerk)   
 
1. Welcome.  

Cllr French opened the meeting at 19:32 hrs and welcomed those present. 
 

2. To accept apologies for absence 
None received. 
 

3. Declaration of interest 
Cllrs Preston, French, Cutts and Morton are members of the Birdingbury Club. 
Cllr Cutts is the secretary of the Birdingbury Club. 
 

4. Representations from the public 
None 
 

5. Landstrom Proposal (Glebe Field) – Diocese Land adjacent to Birdingbury 
Recreation Ground 

 
 Following a lengthy discussion in which all Councillors took part it was agreed: - 
  

• The Parish Council does not wish to engage via any steering group with 
regards to the potential development. 

• As the proposed development is outside the Parish Boundary it is contrary to 
the Local Plan.   

• This information needs to be shared with the village in a neutral fashion.  
 
6. The Clerk is to write to Landstrom to advise them of the Parish Council’s position as 
 shown at point 5. 
 
7. New entrance into the recreation ground. 
 Cllrs Morton and Preston and the Clerk had a virtual meeting with Warwickshire 
 County Council Road Safety team regarding making a new entrance into the 
 recreation ground at the top of the hill, so people using the field can access it using 
 the footpath as opposed to walking up the grass hill. WCC have confirmed this is 
 acceptable. WCC will supply a barrier opposite the new entrance as a safety 
 measure. 
 
  It was proposed by Cllr Morton, seconded by Cllr Preston and  
  RESOLVED a new entrance will be installed into the recreation ground. 
 
8. Date of next meeting 20th April 2021. 
 
 Meeting ended 20:34 
 
Signed  
 
 
Date 
 
 

 


